
	 When:	 7:00 p.m. 	
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	 	 4001 Speedway
Note:	   HPNA general meetings usually 	 	
take place on the first Monday of each month.
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	 Gary W. Schatz, Assistant Director 
of Traffic Management for COA 
Transportation Dept., will speak 
about the upcoming closure of 
Bruning Avenue between E. 51st and 
E. 53rd streets

	 Resolution on the closure of Bruning 
Avenue (vote will be taken)

	 Resolution on the possible sale of 
Baker school (vote will be taken)

	 Resolution on the City’s Historic 
Landmark program (vote may be taken) 

	 Homes Tour update, call for 
volunteers

	 NOTE: There will be a meeting 
with our Northfield/North Loop 
neighbors at Trinity Church prior to 
the General Meeting at 6:00 pm to 
discuss the Bruning Avenue closure. 
If you have any interest in this issue 
please be there to discuss it with our 
neighbors.

2011 Hyde Park Homes Tour: 
Planning in Progress

The 2011 Hyde Park Homes 
Tour is approaching soon! It is 

scheduled for Fathers’ Day week-
end June 18-19th, 2011. 

The theme this year is “Back 
to Hometown Austin: Hyde Park.” 
The theme reflects Hyde Park’s 
daily life in the earlier years: work, 
schools, churches. Home selection 
consists of houses from late 1800’s 
to mid 1930’s. 

Trinity Methodist Church will 
be assisting in the tour this year. 
Parking and child care services at 
the church are planned. Also, the 
ticket price through PayPal will be 
$15.00 which is good for both days.

The price for tickets purchased 
on the day of the tour will be as 
follows: for Saturday the price 

Clean Sweep 2011 in Hyde Park

On April 9th ten volunteers helped me clean the creek 
between 45th St. and 51st St. We started at the easy 

access point near 47th St. and worked our way towards 45th 
St. and 51st St. A nice breeze and plenty of shade created 
pretty good conditions for our effort.

We filled 13 trash bags and also 
hauled out some large items that 
didn’t fit in trash bags. The large 
items included five tires, a car-
pet, a large plastic tarp and a long 
bent-up pipe. When we moved the 

carpet we ac-
cidentally 
evicted some 
field mice. 
We heard 
and saw 
lots of birds, 
and the vol-
unteers 
particularly 
enjoyed see-
ing some of 
our neigh-
borhood’s 
wild para-
keets.

Thanks to UT’s Liberal Arts 
Honors Service Organization for 
sending us the largest contingent 
of volunteers! Thanks also to all 
other volunteers! Some came from 
as far away as Round Rock! A UT 

groundskeeper also assisted by 
carrying some of the filled trash 
bags from the part of Intramural 
Fields near 51st Street back to the 
other end of the field.

Unfortunately, I didn’t think 
to take any pictures until our 
volunteers had dispersed, but 
I did take a picture of the trash 
we hauled out of the creek and 
a picture of part of the volunteer 
party at Waterloo Park.

—	 Lisa Harris
Pile of trash removed from neighborhood creek. 
Photo by Lisa Harris

Volunteer appreciation party in Waterloo Park following Clean Sweep. 
Photo by Lisa Harris
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P. O Box 49427 • Austin, TX 78765

http://www.austinhydepark.org

— HPNA Officers/Steering Committee —
President  
• Lisa Harris • Ljharrisus@yahoo.com................................... 467-2504
Co-Vice Presidents 
• Cynthia Majors Lyon • majorslyon@homesinaustin.net  
• John Williams • jawilli@grandecom.net  
• Paula Rhodes psrhodes@austin.rr.com
Co-Secretaries • Sam Waring • Rich MacKinnon
Co-Treasurers • PO Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765
Carol Jackson • caroljackson@austin.rr.com  
I.J. Aarons • ijaarons@aol.com • 
Additional Steering Committee Members: • Wanda Penn • Mark 
Fishman • Stan Kozinsky • Dorothy Richter • Eric Stumberg • John 
Moore • David Conner
HPNA Committee/Task Forces (w/chairs)
AISD • Ann S. Graham, 3815 Ave H..............................................458-8096
Alley Coordinator • Carol Burton, <skywash@austin.rr.com>...................
Austin Neighborhoods Council Rep. ................ VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Beautification 	• Robin Burch
Children’s Programs • ....................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Church/Neighborhood Liaison • Niyata Spelman, 3802 Ave. F.	459-8349
Communications/Web • Robin Silberling, <robin@wcook.org>	452-1783
Crime & Safety • Heather Freeman, <hdozierfreeman@yahoo.com>
Development Review • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Finance • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Graffiti Patrol ..................................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Homes Tour • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Membership • Jim & Eileen Genevro, <jgenevro@earthlink.net>	401-3803
Neighborhood Planning • Karen McGraw, 4315 Ave. C .............459-2261
Local Historic District • Lorre Weidlich, <lweidlich@mail2sevenseas.com>..
Shipe Park • Mark Fishman, <mlfishman@gmail.com>...............656-5505
Social • Deaton Bednar, <deatonbednar@grandecom.net>...........................
Transportation .................................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Tree Preservation • JP Moore, <johnpaulmoore@austin.rr.com> 	789-7025
Triangle Development • Cathy Echols, 4002 Ave. C....................206-0729
Zoning • Dorothy Richter, 3901 Ave. G.........................................452-5117

Pecan Press
The Pecan Press is published monthly

by the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association in Austin, Texas.
Note: Each month’s ad and editorial deadline is 

the 15th of month preceding publication.

Editor
Grant Thomas 450-0464 <hgthomas@youthlaunch.org>

Associate Editor
Sarah Sitton 459-4530 207 E. 39th St. <sarahs@stedwards.edu>

Poetry Editor
Charlotte Herzele <herzele@gmail.com> 

Crime & Safety Chairman 
Heather Freeman <hdozierfreeman@yahoo.com>

Production Manager/Advertising Director
Robert M. Farr 731-0617 <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>

Mail Ad Payments to:  
Carol Jackson. P.O. Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765

Mail Ad Artwork to:
Robert M. Farr <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>
7500 Chelmsford Dr. Austin,TX 78736

Distribution Coordinator
Rimas Remeza • 4105 Ave. F • 371-3158 

 <rimasx@yahoo.com>

Area Coordinators
North of 45th/West of Duval • Pam Dozler......................... 458-8927
North of 45th/East of Duval • Jay Gerard & Carrie Laughlin 	371-1546
South of 45th/West of Speedway • Robert Morris & Kathryn Kotrla...	
	  .................................................................................. 371-7246
South of 45th/East of Speedway • Martha Campbell.......... 452-2815

Contributors
Glen Alyn, Candy Gray Becker, Cynthia Beeman, Laurence Becker, Deaton 
Bednar, Mary Collins Blackmon, George Bristol, Chris Brown, Sharon 
Brown, Lewis Brownlow, Mark Burkhardt, Amon Burton, Martha Campbell, 
Inga Marie Carmel, Josephine Casey, Nicole Caspers, Kitty Clark, Betsy 
Clubine, Elsy Cogswell, Carol Cohen Burton, William Cook, Susan Crites 
Krumm, Celeste Cromack, Rob D’Amico, Herb Dickson, Avis Davis, Don 
Davis, Pam Dozler, Cathy Echols, Mark Fishman, Fred Florence, Merle 
Franke, Gregory Free, Nadia Freeman, Larry Freilich, Eugene George, 
Mary Carolyn George, Barbara Gibson, Larry Gilg, Susan Gilg, Ann S. 
Graham, Carolyn E. Grimes, Lisa Harris, Anne Hebert, Rachel Hector, 
Ben Heimsath, Kevin Heyburn, Albert Huffstickler, Cynthia Janis, Liz 
Jones, John Kerr, Susan Kerr, Bo Kersey, Susan Kirk, Dennis Lensing, 
Jeff Lewis, Karen McGraw, Sharon Majors, Jason Mann, Libby Malone, 
Alan Marburger, Peter Maxson, Brook Meggs, Elaine Meenehan, Fred 
Meredith, Jennie Miller, Susan Moffat, John Paul Moore, Patty Mora, 
Jack Nokes, Jill Nokes, Wren Nokes Willeford, Doron Pedahzur, Wanda 
Penn, Cecil Pennington, Linda Pennington, Peter Pfeiffer, Dorothy Richter, 
Walter Richter, Kristen De La Rosa, Steve Sadowsky, Mark Sainsbury, 
Jessica Salinas, Mary Lou Serafine, Jaime Shimkus, Cathy Short, Sarah 
Sitton, Thad Sitton, Clay Smith, Niyianta Spelman, Jenna Stephens, Julie 
Strong, Kathleen Strong, Debbie Trammell, Rollo Treadway, Lao Tzu, 
Jennifer Vickers, Katie Vignery, Sandra Villalaz-Dickson, Emily Visher, 
Martha Ward, Lorre Weidlich, Adam Wilson, Hanna Wiseman Jacobs, Joe 
Wiseman, Hermelinda Zamarripa.

From the President’s Desk:

Continued on following page 

There is quite a lot going on in our neck of the woods these days. At this point in time, Bruning Avenue is 
still scheduled to be closed at 51st Street and at 53rd Street. We have been informed that Austin Indepen-

dent School District has put Baker School on the market. And various taxing entities are reconsidering whether 
to grant historic tax exemptions. We will vote on resolutions on all three of these issues at the May gener-
al meeting. (The resolutions are printed in this issue.) Gary Schatz, Assistant Director for Traffic Management 
for the city will attend the first portion of our meeting and answer questions. Neighbors from Northfield are 
also interested in meeting with us about Bruning, but unfortunately Northfield Neighborhood Association’s 
monthly meeting is at the same time and on the same day as ours. Provided we can get the room at Trinity at 
6 PM on May 2nd we are scheduling meeting with Northfield from 6-6:30 PM. Unfortunately, I have not yet 
been able to confirm that the room will be available at that time, but as soon as I know for sure I will put an an-
nouncement about it on the HPNA website.

There are also some changes 
happening on state land near us. 
On April 20th Central Texas Reha-
bilitation Hospital broke ground 
on the new facility they are build-
ing on the Triangle near 45th and 

Guadalupe. On April 15th the 
General Land Office held a meet-
ing on a proposed new Zingers 
store at the 38th Street PUD (Cen-
tral Market area.) HPNA, Heritage 
Neighborhood Association and 
Rosedale Neighborhood Associa-
tion share a vote on the committee 
reviewing the site plan. Laurie 
Limbacher of Heritage is voting 
on behalf of our three associations. 
Our own Alan Marburger has 
agreed to assist her as needed. We 
expect to run a report from Laurie 
Limbacher on the 38th Street PUD 
meetings in a later issue.

Thanks to former president 
Bob Breeze, who has agreed to co-
ordinate HPNA efforts on issues 
relating to Bruning and 51st Street, 
and to Robin Burch, who offered 
to serve as beautification chair. We 
are still looking for a new mem-
bership chair. If you are willing to 
serve as membership chair or as a 
member of the membership com-
mittee please let me know. Many 
hands make light work, and your 
service will be greatly appreciated.

The Transportation Depart-
ment has plans to install new 
equipment on 51st Street that is 
capable of running multiple in-
tersections at the same time. The 
intent is that the signalization for 
the 51st/Clarkson and 51st/Air-
port intersections work together 
so traffic moves smoothly. Unfor
tunately,installation has been de-

layed due to a programming error 
that would result in all the signals 
going to flashing red on a regular 
basis. That would worsen rather 
than improve traffic on that stretch 
of 51st Street. The city’s engineers 
will continue to test the equip-
ment  in the laboratory until they 
are confident that it will function 
properly.

Finally, don’t forget that we 
have city elections this month. The 
election is on May 14th, and early 



Pecan Press — May, 2011 — Page �

Send in your articles, letters, and photos (but not your 
poetry*) by the 15th of each month to:

	 Editor, Pecan Press
	 4106 Avenue F
	 Austin, TX 78751
	 <hgthomas@youthlaunch.org>

*Send your poems to: 
	 Charlotte Herzele
	 <herzele@gmail.com>

We Welcome Your Submissions to Pecan Press

Note: The Pecan Press will not publish unsigned/unattributed poetry. All poems (even if written under a pen 
name) must carry a name and address or phone number for identification and verification purposes.

HPNA Membership Info

All memberships expire on September 30th 
of each year. 

�
Membership in HPNA is open to all 
residents aged 18 years or older who reside 
within the boundaries of Hyde Park or 
within 300 feet of the designated 
boundaries.  

�
New members, and members who lapse in 
dues for over six months, are eligible to 
vote at HPNA meetings 30 days after 
receipt of dues.

Hyde Park Neighborhood Association Enrollment         2010-11 Membership

Name  ______________________________________________ Phone ___________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________                                                                                

   I wish to be notified via email of HPNA meetings and events.

Email ____________________________________________________

Dues (per person)

  Standard - $5/year       Senior Citizen- $1/year

  New Member       Renewing Member

Payment:    Check        Cash  Date ____________

All memberships expire on September 30th of each year.  

Bring to an HPNA 
meeting, or send to: 

HPNA Membership
P.O. Box 49427
Austin, Texas  78765

Make checks payable to HPNA.   

—	 Lisa Harris	
HPNA President	
<Ljharrisus@yahoo.com>

voting runs from May 2nd through 
May 10th. You can watch state-
ments from all Place 1 candidates, 
all Place 3 candidates and all but 
one Place 4 candidate on the City’s 
website:  <www.ci.austin.tx.us/
news/2011/election_2011.htm>

Also, on that page you can also 
watch the candidate forum that 
the League of Women Voters of the 
Austin Area (LWVAA) moderated 
for the City’s Ethics Review Com-
mission. All Place 1 candidates, all 
Place 3 candidates and two out of 
three Place 4 candidates participat-
ed in that forum as well.

The Austin American-Statesman 
is publishing the League’s Vot-
er’s guide this spring. Watch for it 
in the Sunday newspaper imme-
diately before early voting begins. 
The guide will also be available on 
the LWVAA website. I’ll put an an-
nouncement about it with a link on 
the HPNA website when it is up.

Conversing Across Our “Fences”

What I do like about all of this conversing about 51st at Airport, at Duval,and the 
temporary closure of Bruning is that it is a very good learning curve about conversations 
across our fences--across our shared boundaries.

How do you see us (Hancock, Hyde Park, Highland, Northfield and Ridgetop neighbors) 
gearing up for the quality of communications which are needed before Airport Boulevard 
Redevelopment finally gets rolling?

Our Northfield and Ridgetop joint Planning Team has begun to discuss meeting with 
the Planning Team members of HPNA, Hancock, Highland, and Skyview. Sebastian Wren 
(Northfield) and I (Ridgetop) are serving on the Airport Blvd Advisory Group.

I would love for us to begin developing effective strategies for enhanced participation in 
shaping and notification about changes which will inevitably come. These changes could 
include guidance for the consultant group (still awaiting contract to be finalized), agreeing 
to ground rules for engagement, even brain storming for added passage east and west 
across Airport.

—	 Martha Ward	
NLNPT/Ridgetop Neighborhood/ABR Advisory 
Group

Letters Dept.

Martha Pennock: 1910-2011

Martha Koch Pennock, long-time resident of Hyde Park, passed 
away on February 18th after a brief illness. She and her husband 

Lewis built their Avenue G home in 1950, completing the landscaping 
themselves. A member of the Violet Crown Garden Club, her love of 
plants continued all her life and was reflected in her beautiful yard. She 
volunteered for several local organizations, including the American Red 
Cross, Austin State School and the Food Bank.  She was also active in 
her church, the Frist United Methodist Church.

Survivors include son Lewis and daughter Martha, their children 
and grandchcildren.
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Constable’s
Notebook

                by Constable Bruce Elfant
May 2011

On Saturday May 14, Austin voters will have the 
opportunity to choose among 11 candidates who 

are vying for three positions on the Austin City Coun-
cil. Shortly after the election the next City Council 
will begin a process similar to what our state leaders 
are currently going through.  While our population 
and needs for emergency services, roads, water, li-
braries, parks, environmental protection, et cetera 
continue to increase, property and sales tax revenues 
have decreased as have federal and state funds for lo-
cal services. We know there will not be nearly enough 
revenue to fully fund many important services, and 
the newly elected council members will have to de-
termine which services to fund and whether to raise 
taxes.

Yes,this is an important election, but if past elec-
tions are an indicator, more people will fly flags on 
July Fourth than will cast votes on May 14th.  While 
flying the American Flag is a powerful symbol of sup-
port for our nation, it is my belief that voting is far 
more important and essential if we wish to preserve 
the representative form of democracy which we claim 
to cherish. The Austin Community College Center 
for Public Policy and Political Studies recently pub-
lished a report of voter turnout in Austin City Council 
elections. They found that in 1971, 57% of registered 
voters participated in that year’s city council elec-
tion. By 1981 turnout had dropped to 38%. In 1991, 
only 23% voted. The number fell to fourteen percent 
in 2001, and by 2008 voter turnout dropped to an all 
time low of 8%.

If you believe that 8% of voters, who may not 
share your point of view, should not exclusively de-
termine Austin’s future, I strongly encourage you to 
take a few minutes to read about the candidates and 
vote for those who best represent your point of view.  
The Austin League of Women Voters publishes a Vot-
ers’ Guide that is available at public libraries and 
online at lwvaustin.org. The Austin American-States-
man and Chronicle also publish council election articles 
and candidate endorsements. Many neighborhood 
and other organizations also host candidate forums 
throughout Austin.

Early voting begins April 27th and extends 
through May 5th at 20 locations throughout Austin. 
Early voting and election-day voting locations are 
available at the Travis County Clerk’s website, <www.
co.travis.tx.us/county_clerk>. They will also be pub-
lished in the American Statesman.

Continued on following page 



Pecan Press — May, 2011 — Page � 

HYDE PARKHYDE PARKHYDE PARK

    



























Our founding fathers,whose battle cry during the 
American Revolution was  “No taxation without rep-
resentation,” could not have imagined that so few 
American citizens would take advantage of the very 
rights that were at the core of the Colonies’ differences 
with Great Britain. It is our right and our responsibili-
ty as citizens of the oldest and most democratic nation 
on earth, to participate in our democracy.

I hope to see you at the polls.
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Hyde Park Handyman
Big or Small, We Do it All

PETE REED

20 Years Experience
Free Estimates
(512) 736-6539
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College Prep, Fine Arts
www.griffinschool.org

Proposed Bruning Avenue 
Closure Resolution:

Whereas, recent changes in traffic control devices 
on 51st Street at Duval and at Clarkson have caused 
traffic congestion and related problems on 51st Street 
that are unacceptable to Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association;

Whereas, Bruning Avenue, which has long been 
an important route from Hyde Park to Airport 
Boulevard, has increased in importance as 51st Street 
has become more difficult to navigate,

Whereas, numerous residents of Hyde Park utilize 
Bruning on a regular basis and would be greatly 
impacted by its closure;

Whereas, the future growth of traffic through this 
corridor, including the planned redevelopment of 
Airport Boulevard and continued growth of Mueller 
(with a potential rail stop and general population 
growth) will require that Bruning remain open to 
through traffic;

Whereas, Hyde Park Neighborhood Association 
recognizes that neighbors in Northfield have 
legitimate concerns about the safety of pedestrians 
crossing Bruning;

Be it resolved that Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association opposes any effort to close Bruning 
Avenue to through traffic.

Be it further resolved that Hyde Park 
Neighborhood Association opposes even a temporary 
closure of Bruning Avenue to through traffic.

Be it further resolved that Hyde Park 
Neighborhood Association supports traffic calming 
measures on Bruning short of closing the street 
entirely and stands ready to work with Northfield 
Neighborhood Association and North Loop Planning 
Team to come up with an alternative traffic calming 
solution.

Proposed Baker School 
Resolution:

Whereas, Austin Independent School District 
(AISD) has put Baker School up for sale;

Whereas, the Hyde Park Neighborhood Plan, 
adopted in 2000 by the Austin City Council, contains 
the following recommendations in Chapter 6:

• Preserve Baker School and encourage its return to 
use for public academic purposes and community 
uses.  (p. 47)

• The Yarborough Library serves the Hyde Park 
area. Future joint reuse of Baker School or other 
civic buildings should be investigated for a public 
reading room and/or library book drop-off bin.  
(p. 47)

• Baker School was Hyde Park’s original 1st 
through 8th grade school. It was converted from 
Community College use to office facilities for 
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PIANO LESSONS
ANGELO LEMBESIS

EDUCATOR, PERFORMER, COMPOSER

• M.M. UNIVERSITY OF NORTH TEXAS

• TEN YEARS EXPERIENCE TEACHING 

• CLOSE TO BRENTWOOD ELEMENTARY

Web: www.pianobyangelo.com

Phone: 817.403.3409

Avery 5371

AISD in 1998. HPNA (Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association) opposed this change and requested 
that the school be returned to service as a school. 
During the recent past, while the school has 
served needs other than those of neighborhood 
school, the facility has not provided for 
community use beyond serving as a voting 
location.

• Return Baker School to uses for children. It is the 
wish of the neighborhood that the school return 
to use as both a school for area children and as 
a focus of community activity including after 
school care and other child care and community 
activities such as Parks & Recreation’s summer 
teen program (in the summer of 1997 and 1998 
this programs utilized the gym and grounds), 
community meetings, and access to the gym for 
recreation.  (p. 48)
Whereas, the Hyde Park Neighborhood Plan in-

cludes a recommendation that the Baker School (1911) 
be considered for historic landmark status; (p. 17)

Whereas, Baker School is listed as a contributing 
structure in the recently designated Hyde Park Local 
Historic District;

Whereas, this year is Baker School’s Centennial;
Whereas, the Baker School tract is all that remains 

in public hands of what was originally a big park 
occupying the southwest corner of Hyde Park;

Whereas, Hyde Park continues to see an influx of 
families desiring to locate in the central city;

Be it resolved, that the Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association calls for the Baker School tract to remain 
public.

Be it further resolved, that the Hyde Park 
Neighborhood Association calls on Austin 
Independent School District to take Baker School 
off the market and instead lease the property for an 
appropriate civic or office use.

Be it further resolved, that if finances require AISD 
to sell the Baker School Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association calls on AISD to sell the school to another 
public entity.

Proposed Resolution on the 
City’s Historic Landmark 
Program:

Whereas, historic Hyde Park survives and thrives 
today as one of the city’s most densely populated and 
economically diverse neighborhoods as a direct result 
of landmark tax incentives enacted in the 1970s as the 
primary public policy tool of Austin’s preservation 
program and; 

Whereas, before these incentives, Hyde Park’s 
housing stock, both grand Victorian anchor homes 
and surrounding working class bungalows, 

Continued on page 8
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was dilapidated and neglected and in danger of 
disappearing and; 

Whereas, the restoration and annual maintenance 
standards of the 25 or so Historic landmarks in Hyde 
Park, so designated going back to 1974, set the bar 
and opened the way for revitalization of our historic 
neighborhood, and; 

Whereas, thirty-five years of the Annual Hyde 
Park Historic Homes tour, operated without cost to 
taxpayers, has attracted many visitors and shown 
homeowners and prospective buyers what they could 
achieve in restoring surrounding homes, and; 

Whereas, these landmark incentives represent an 
agreement between homeowners and government, 
whereby families invested their savings and efforts 
over many years, agreeing to maintain their homes to 
preservation standards in exchange for property tax 
incentives, and;

Whereas, these families made lifetime investments 
based on this agreement, now threatened with 
precipitous and short-sighted curtailment that violate 
a public trust and threaten long term affordability and 
preservation of central Austin’s most treasured and 
visited historic areas, and; 

Whereas, proposed further curtailment of 
these incentives has thus far failed to address the 
contributions landmarks and surrounding restored 
neighborhoods make to a uniquely Austin quality of 
life that continues to attract new residents and jobs. 
Nor has it adequately considered nor recognized the 
economic benefits now reaped by Austin from skilled 
local restoration jobs and new dollars flowing from 
heritage tourism, reliably estimated at $140 million 
annually, and; 

Whereas, the Heritage Society of Austin has 
offered a more thoughtful set of proposals worthy of 
full consideration, broadening the range of incentives 
to continue preservation efforts while containing 
future loss of tax revenue;

Therefore, be it resolved that the Hyde Park 
Neighborhood Association calls upon the leadership 
of the City of Austin, Travis County, Austin 
Community College and Austin Independent School 
District to slow an apparent rush to judgement long 
enough to gather the economic data necessary to 
make informed decisions and; 

Further, be it resolved that these governmental 
bodies should involve a broad range of stakeholders, 
including those with recognized preservation and 
economic expertise, in a more careful, deliberate 
study of any further changes in these incentives, 
and their potential effect on neighborhood survival, 
sustainability and the long term economic well being 
of all of Austin and Travis County.

Proposed Resolutions...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 7



Pecan Press — May, 2011 — Page � 

Suzee Brooks, REALTOR®
mobile 512.740.5771 • office 512.499.0499 • fax 512.499.0460 • suzee@lyonrealestate.net

Virtual Tour & Info:
4304AvenueA.com

MLS 8215855
Offered at
$525,000

• 3 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms, 2 Stories
• Elegant Formal Living & Dining Rooms
• Longleaf Hardwood Floors Throughout
• Original Trim & Glass Door Knobs
• Glorious Antique Divided-Light Windows
• Second Floor Master Suite & Sitting Room
• Walk to Everything Hyde Park Has to Offer!

4304 AVENUE A Stunning Hyde Park Victorian
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Lucien, Stirling and Gray  
Advisory Group, Inc. 

CONGRATULATIONS!

Every single one of our advisors is featured in the
September 2010 issue of Texas Monthly magazine 

as a FIVE STAR Wealth Manager SM!

“Life is full of riches. Your relationship with
a trusted advisor should be the same.” 

Thank you for your confidence and trust!

4005 Guadalupe · Austin, TX  78751 
(512) 458-2517 

www.lsggroup.com 

“Smart Decisions About Serious Money” 

Located in the Historic John Rutledge House 

In Hyde Park since 1992 



Page 10 — May, 2011 — Pecan Press

www.GWYNDOWS.com
 444-1954

Women Owned and Operated

Commercial and Residential

Great Quality and Affordable

Excellent Customer Service

ECO-friendly And Fully Insured

CALL US FOR A 
FREE ESTIMATE !

HPNA General Meeting 
Minutes: March 2011

Note: This report didn’t make it to the editor’s desk in time for inclusion 
in last month’s issue. This should help explain the double-helping of 
meeting minutes this month. 

The March general meeting contained a lot of “in 
our last episode…”, as ongoing issues took up 

much of the agenda.
President Lisa Harris called the meeting to order 

at 7:07 PM.
The first item, complaints about noise filtering 

up from downtown nightclubs, had to be postponed 
until a future meeting. The City’s person in charge of 
noise ordinance enforcement is occupied by SXSW 
duties and could not attend.

Co-Vice President Cynthia Lyon advised that 
neighbors will be hearing music from locations on 
North Loop until 9:00 or 10:00 in the evenings during 
SXSW. These are permitted events. Most of the SXSW-
related events on North Loop will be held in the 
daytime.

Schools, and particularly Baker School, were 
taken up next. Cynthia reported that AISD does have 
the possibility of selling, leasing, or mothballing 
the school on the table as a cost-reduction measure. 
Also, although Lee and Ridgetop Elementaries are 
not being considered for closure or merging, it’s 
important for the neighborhood to engage the AISD 
board now, to help guide thought about the future 
of those schools as well as Baker. Susan Moffat has 
suggested that interested neighbors might form 
a “friends of Baker School,” and/or work to find 
a lessee for Baker to keep it in an academic/civic 
function. Cynthia pointed out that selling the school 
would be disastrous, since the district could never 
afford to purchase new land for downtown schools. 
Superintendent Carstarphen is on record as opposing 
property sales for this reason.

The discussion generated a number of suggestions 
for possible re-uses that would keep Baker as a school 
property, from vocational learning programs to 
leasing the school to private or charter schools who 
lack some of the facilities Baker has.

Karen McGraw suggested the neighborhood 
might spearhead a 100th-birthday celebration for 
Baker, as was done at Fulmore Junior High a few 
years ago. This could bring the school back to the 
public’s attention and help push for its re-activation 
as a school. Karen also noted that if the Baker 
property were sold, it would fall under zoning with 
a fifty-foot or more commercial height limit similar 
to that on Guadalupe, so the neighborhood will have 
to be aware and be ready to push back on unfriendly 
redevelopment proposals.

Continued on page 12
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HybridRealtor@Stanberry.com

Hyde Park Resident & Neighborhood Realtor
Jeff  Baker  512 619-7421 ABOR, REALTOR®
Former State Licensed Appraiser                          Also check out jeffbakerart.biz

R E A L T O R S ®

Stanberry
Associates

In partnership with solesforsouls, I will be donating 200 pairs 
of shoes for those in need with each real estate transaction. 
Check out soles4souls.org to see how you can get involved! 
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Hyde Park Specialist

Sam Archer
Broker | Realtor®, Juice Homes LLC

512.633.4650
Sam@ArcherAustin.com
www.JuiceHomes.com

and Resident

Sam is a Hyde Park enthusiast and has been living and investing in Hyde 
Park since 1995.

Sam	is	a	graduate	of	Harvard	and	the	LBJ	School	and	is	a	Certified									
Negotiation Expert®

Call Sam if you are considering selling this Spring.  It makes a difference 
when your Realtor® knows what is happening in our real estate market.

Helping clients buy and sell in 
Austin with integrity and 

unparalleled representation
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



 
 

       
        
       

      
         

       
      

         
     



       


          


 


 

Brent Adair took the floor next, to talk about the 
new traffic signals in North Hyde Park and proposed 
closure of Bruning Street. The signals were installed at 
Clarkson in an effort to prevent cars from stopping on 
the railroad track, and the City believes this effort has 
been largely successful. A second traffic controller is 
on order for that light. In the meantime, the City will 
continue to monitor and tune signaling. Installation of 
lights at 51st and Duval were triggered by the number 
of accidents recorded there in recent months. It was 
more or less an automatic authorization due to the 
accidents and the traffic volume.

The Bruning closure proposal is to close the street 
at the Duval and North Loop ends only, leaving other 
streets open to provide access to those living on the 
street. The Northfield and Ridgetop neighborhood 
associations have had closure of Bruning as one of the 
goals in their planning documents for several years. 
They were surprised to discover that no one had 
notified HPNA the closure was being put forward.

The Public Works department will hold a public 
meeting on the proposed closure on Thursday, March 
10th at the Travis County elections training center. 
This is the only public meeting that will be held.

Crime & Safety chair Heather Freeman reported 
that an arrest has been made in the tire slashing 
case, and the suspect will be charged with at least 
four felony counts. The suspect is in jail, and police 
expect him to remain there pending trial. No further 
slashings have been reported since mid-January. 
(UPDATE: a copy-cat slasher has appeared in recent 
days. Please call APD and report any incidents. They 
can’t stop what they don’t know about.) Trial was 
set for March 21st, but has been postponed to an 
indefinite date. The detective assigned to the case 
worked closely with the Assistant District Attorney to 
prepare for the trial, and the District Attorney expects 
to ask for a sentence of 20 years without parole. 
The Assistant District Attorney is also preparing a 
community impact statement documenting damage 
over time in the neighborhood.

Heather noted that graffiti has been on the 
rise recently, and needs to be reported to 311 for 
cleanup when it is observed. This is a difficult issue 
to address procedurally, as the detective who was 
formerly working on graffiti has been reassigned 
to other duties. Heather suggested forming a 
neighborhood graffiti task force, and preparing flyers 
with information on what to do for door-to-door 
distribution. Wanda Penn suggested searching the 
Austin American-Statesman archives around 1995, for a 
story about an area near Burnet Road that successfully 
fought graffiti vandalism.

The meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM.

March Meeting Minutes...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 10
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              scooters + market

              Loved by nature. 
          Go electric! Zero emissions. Cut your costs!

  Qualifies for City of Austin rebate & federal tax credit.  
Electric scooters, bikes, skateboards, helmets, and more!

         Visit us at the Triangle.
     4616 Triangle Ave, Ste 403 • Austin, TX 78751  
  512.796.0301 •www.electricavenuescooters.com
  

HPNA General Meeting 
Minutes: April 2011
Celebrating a milestone in the ongoing tire slasher 

odyssey, funding for public art at Shipe pool, and 
the proposed closure of Bruning Street made up the 
majority of April’s general meeting.

President Lisa Harris called the meeting to order 
at 7:00.

Lisa thanked everyone who had assisted catching 
the Hyde Park tire slasher, and presented certificates 
of appreciation to those most actively involved.

-Heather Dozier, Crime and Safety Chair
-Teresa Griffin, Task Force Co-Founder
-George Wyche, Task Force Surveillance Committee
-Carol Welder, past Crime and Safety Chair
-Assistant District Attorney Claire Dawson-Brown
-Mary Arnett, Citizen Led Austin Safety Partnership 

Vice President
-Jack Darby, Krimelabb and Citizen Led Austin 

Safety Partnership
-Mike Levy, Vice Chair of Austin’s Public Safety 

Commission
-Commander John Romoser, APD
-Lieutenant Troy Officer, APD
-Officer Joshua Metteauer, APD
-Sergeant Bill Warren, APD
-Detective Eric Hoduski, APD
-District Representative Officer Rolando Gutierrez, 

APD
-Lee Sparks, our flyer printer (who donated the flyers)

    Refreshments were served after the presentation.

Russell Smith, executive director of Austin Child 
Guidance Center, provided a short presentation 
on the center’s programs and services. The center, 
located at 45th and Lamar, has been in existence since 
1951, providing mental health services for children 
and their families. Clients range in age from as young 
as three or four years up to 17. Mr. Smith remarked 
that half of all mental illness begins to present before 
age 14, and without treatment, children with mental 
illness are likely to end up in the juvenile justice 
system. Funding for the program comes from many 
sources, including grants, donations, Medicaid, CHiP, 
and private insurance, with a sliding scale available 
for low-income families.

Mark Fishman, steering committee member and 
a member of the Friends of Shipe Park, introduced 
Adam Wilson of The Griffin School to talk about the 
proposed mural project at the Shipe Pool pump 
house.

Adam gave an overview of the mural project, 
its scope and its funding to date, including a grant 
from the Austin Parks Foundation and a private 
challenge grant. He said that money already raised is 
enough to complete a little more than half of the total 

Continued on page 16
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For the life  of  your trees .
pruning  fertilization  pest & disease management  removal
CALL 877 BARTLETT 877.227.8538 OR VISIT BARTLETT.COM

BARTLETT.
BEcAusE fuLL, hEALThy TREEs 

mAkE foR fuLL, hEALThy LivEs.

The trees and shrubs that shade us and grow along with us are 
valuable assets that deserve care and protection. for over 

100 years, we’ve led both the science and services that make 
your landscape thrive. No matter the size or scope of 

your tree and shrub care needs, our experts provide you with 
a rare mix of local service, global resources and innovative 

practices. Trees add so much value to our lives. And Bartlett 
adds even more value to your trees.

HYDE PARKHYDE PARKHYDE PARK

project vision, and the designers have taken a phased 
approach so the scope can be increased if more 
funding becomes available. He noted that donations 
of materials (glass, china, or other components) will 
be solicited from neighbors at a later date, for those 
who wish to contribute them to the project.

Mark Fishman moved that HPNA contribute $5,000 
toward to cost of the project, seconded by Deaton Bednar. 
The ensuing discussion ranged over a need to make sure 
HPNA’s own funding sources are in order, especially the 
homes tour, before committing to expenditure, mention 
that since the tire slasher expenditure had not been spent 
that money was now freed up for other purposes, and 
sentiments that the mural would help the aesthetics of the 
pump house, which is very plain. The question of com-
pensation for the artist/designer/supervisors also arose. 
Mr. Wilson said they would be compensated for rough-
ly 400 hours, and they expected to donate 400 hours more 
of their own time to the project, independent of volunteer 
labor, as the project stands.

At the end of discussion Sam Waring called for the 
question, seconded by Doris Coward. The motion passed 
on a show of hands.

Jeff Coffey, a North Hyde Park neighbor, rose to give 
an update on the proposed closure of Bruning street. 
There has been little further motion since the March 
meeting. The City wants to do the street closure as soon 
as Ridgetop Elementary closes for the summer in ear-
ly June. Hyde Park neighbors are still expressing surprise 
and dismay at the way the closure was handled, and feel 
their input has been shut out in favor of Northfield and 
Ridgetop neighborhoods. Lisa advised that Gary Schatz 
of the Public Works Department and representatives of 
Northfield and Ridgetop associations have offered to 
meet with HPNA regarding this issue.

The president adjourned the meeting at 8:49 PM.

April Meeting Minutes...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 14

Acteens Give Their All to Rake and Bake
The Hyde Park Baptist Church sponsors a group for 

teen girls called Acteens, and on Saturday, April 9th 
they repeated a contribution they’ve made before—rak-
ing and baking their way through Hyde Park. The “Rake 
and Bake” project was the girls’ own brainchild. They 
drop off cookies when they visit homes the night before 
and ask if owners would like their yards raked the next 
day. They don’t charge or ask for donations.

About three dozen Hyde Park yards were raked and 
I was one of the lucky ones, for both the raking and the 
cookies. The rakers arrived with equipment and bags for 
the leaves. My yard benefitted from their energy and at-
tention along with lots of good conversation.

A big Thank You to the Hyde Park Baptist Acteens 
for all the raking and for the bags of delicious cookies 
wrapped in ribbon.

—	 Mary Lou Seraifne
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Burleson de Lago 
Hardwood Floors & Interiors 

Installation—Refinish—Waxing—Clear Coats—Repairs—And More! 

Help us celebrate our 10th year in Austin by taking advantage of special 
anniversary pricing!  

Installation or refinish for $2.50 per square foot! 

Clean and wax or urethane coat for 75 cents per square foot! 

Let us help you maintain or increase the value of your home! 

*Free bag of Burleson de Lago Hardwood BBQ Smoking Chips with 

every estimate! 

512-821-1288 or email burlesondelago@sbcglobal.net 

ARBORTECH
Member of and Certified by The International 

Society of Arboriculture 

Stan Noblett, B. S. Molecular Biology 

940-0705
Residential-Commercial

· Sick Tree Diagnosis         · Pruning 
· Storm Damage               · Removal 
· Ball Moss           · Cabling & Bracing 
· Lot Clearing            · Roof Clearing 
· Appraisal · Native Tree Experts 

Complete Tree Service 

www.arbortech.org
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Joe Zakes

Residential Remodeling
From Additions to Repairs

apcaustin.com
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City Plumbing Company
35 YEARS EXPERIENCE
453-1115

Sewer and Water Heater Replacement 
Slab Leaks • Gas Leaks 

Sewer and Drain Cleaning Service 
Repairs • Re-pipes • Remodels

ALL YOUR PLUMBING NEEDS

Jay Bolsega, Architect
Currently seeking clients to assist with residential 

remodels, additions, and new construction

512-495-6515

. .

Pecan Press is on-line at
<www.austinhydepark.org>

Kindergarten Roundup
Kindergarten Registration and Orien-

tation for the 2011-2012 School Year will be 
held Tuesday May 3, 2011 9:00 a.m.at your 
neighborhood school. (If you live in Hyde 
Park, you are in the attendance zone for ei-

ther Lee Elementary or Ridgetop Elementary.)
  Eligible children for this year’s classe will be five 

years of age on or before September 1, 2011.
Bring your child and the following documents: 

• official birth certificate 
• up-to-date immunization record 
• current proof of residence (a current utility bill is 

sufficient) 
• parent/guardian picture ID.

Noche Latina
Noche Latina is a fundraiser to en-

sure the continuance of the Spanish 
program at Lee Elementary School. 
MUSIC-DANCING-GAMES-
CRAFTS-FOOD
Friday, May 6, 5:00 pm to 7:30 pm

Lee Elementary School
3308 Hampton Rd
Tickets:  $10/adult, $5/child
You may purchase tickets at Lee Elementary, at the 

event or online at <www.lee-elementary.org>
For more details or to sponsor the event please 

contact Paloma Diaz at 512-658-0864 or email 
<p.diaz@austin.utexas.edu>

Hyde Park Flea Market
The students at Odyssey School 

(4407 Red River) are sponsoring a Hyde 
Park Neighborhood Flea Market on Sat-
urday, May 21, from 8:00-2:00. We are 
currently accepting table reservations 
for the market at $20 a table. The deal 
is simple: You rent a table from us, we 
handle advertising, marketing, and you 

keep all of the profit from your sales.
We are calling for local families, collectors, art-

ists and traders to participate. We will have live music 
and refreshments, and hope to make this a joyous 
event for the community.

Profits from table sales will go towards the Odys-
sey School scholarship fund. Odyssey is a non-profit 
private school for bright students with learning dis-
abilities. Donations to the school are tax deductible.

For more information, call the school at 512-474-
2262 or email <info@odysseyschool.com>.
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With Grande’s Game-Winning
Triple Plays, you’ll never lose!

“Grande brings a new level of value to the game with
  their bundled services. That’s why I chose Grande.”

State Farm, Bloomington, IL

We all feel the same commitment to care for our families. Helping 
you meet your insurance needs is part of my commitment to you. 
Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.® 
CALL ME TODAY.

Family is why
we do it all.

0907504 

Steve Vinklarek, Agent
3700 N IH 35

Austin, TX 78705
Bus: 512-452-0214

www.steveinsures.com

Your Central Austin Good Neighbor



Suzanne Pringle 

REALTOR, Broker 

Cell (512) 217-1047 

pringle@ameliabullock.com 

www.ameliabullock.com 

  

 Your Hyde Park Real Estate Expert 
If you are considering buying or selling, contact Suzanne Pringle   
today  for  a complimentary  market  analysis and customized  
marketing plan for your home or investment property and a  

current list of properties for sale. 
 

HYDE PARK HOMES GALLERYHYDE PARK HOMES GALLERYHYDE PARK HOMES GALLERY   

Just Listed 

4709 Duval St. 

1946 traditional Hyde Park 
cottage with 2BR, 1BA, 
1LIV, 1DIN, hardwoods, 
divided light windows, 
large deck overlooking  
fenced backyard. All appli-
ances convey. Ideal for 
f i r s t  t ime  buye r s . 
       

      Listed at $289,000 

New Price 

817 East 38th St. 

Traditional all-brick one-
story home on beautiful 
tree-shaded lot across 
from Hancock Golf Course. 
3BR, 2BA, 2LIV & 2DIN. 
Family room with large 
wood-burning fireplace 
and built-ins. Two-car at-
tached garage. 

Listed at $374,000 

New Price 

3312 Duval St. 

The Finch House, a State 
and City Historic Landmark 
property in the North Uni-
versity neighborhood. 
Stately 1928 Colonial Re-
vival home on oversized 
corner lot. 4BR, 4.5BA, 
4LIV, 2DIN plus separate 
guest house. 

Listed at $1,299,990 

Just Listed 

5001 Rowena Ave. 

Adorable 1935 bungalow 
on corner lot shaded by its 
very own Palm tree. 3BR, 
2BA, mother-in-law floor 
plan. Hardwoods, many 
recent updates including 
kitchen & baths. Covered 
deck, fenced yard. Two-
car carport. 

      Listed at $295,000 


